
Need to Know - Paving Project 

 The paving project will occur May 5th – 16th.  Most of the work will not impact the community 

beyond being patient and keeping an eye out for workers on the streets.  The two days when the 

paving is installed (May 12th and May 13th) will prevent residents from driving on the new pavement 

during the day your street is being paved.  You must make vehicle parking accommodations the 

evening prior to your paving day. It is likely the work will commence early each morning to avoid 

the heat, please be prepared. 

 There are several parking options for May 12th and May 13th 

1. You may park your vehicle in the Moon Valley Country Club parking lot and walk to/from you 

home.  MVCC has permitted overnight parking in their lot for these two days.  MVCC is not 

responsible for any damage to your vehicle while in their lot.  We asked Phoenix PD and MV 

Security to pay extra attention overnight to the MVCC parking lot during these two days.  We 

will block open the gate at the end of Second Ave but bring your HOA gate key just in case. 

2. Make a friend on the other side of the community and park in their driveway; we recommend 

reciprocity when their street is being paved. 

3. You may park on the street that is not being paved.  We are allowing overnight parking for these 

two days.  Be sure to move your vehicle the evening before construction starts. 

 Impact to deliveries and services 

o USPS mail may be delayed until Saturday May 14th.  Our mail carrier said they would do their 

best but will not impede the paving project. 

o We ask that you reschedule any UPS/FedEx/Amazon deliveries before or after May 12th & 

13th 

o We ask that you contact any services (landscaping, cleaning, construction, etc.) and 

reschedule them before or after May 12th & 13th 

o The common area landscaping service has been rescheduled 

 The city has moved our trash and recycle day from Friday May 13th to Monday May 16th.  You may 

bring out your trash and recycle cans on Sunday May 15th.  Regular scheduled pickups will resume 

again on May 20th. 

 The paving company will accommodate the fire/ambulance service if needed. 

 Accessing the new pavement 

o You can walk on it after the rolling is complete, but wear flat closed toe shoes, no heals, 

spikes, etc. until the pavement has cooled/cured. 

o The newly paved area will be reopened the following morning.   

 The entrance/exit at 3rd Avenue to Tam O’Shanter will be down to one lane on both paving days.  Be 

patient and aware of oncoming vehicles.  No official flagman will be present to direct traffic; 

however, the workers will likely assist when present. 

 Pathway lighting to the entrance of MVCC off Winged Foot is out until the paving project is 

complete. 


